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Village of Skaneateles 

Historical Landmarks Preservation Commission 

Regular Meeting   August 21, 2023 
 

 

Present: Chad Rogers, Chairman 

Dave Birchenough, Member  

  Lisa Riordan, Member 

Kathie Dyson, Member 

Ted Kinder, Member 

 

  Beth O’Sullivan, Deputy Zoning Inspector 

 

   

 

 

Re: Public Hearing in the matter of the application of Village Inn of Skaneateles for Certificate 

of Approval to add to add business signage at the property addressed as 25 Jordan Street in the 

Village of Skaneateles.   

At 7:00 pm, Chairman Rogers called for the Village Inn of Skaneateles application at 25 Jordan 

Street.   

Kristin Bealer on behalf of the owner of the Village Inn of Skaneateles presented that, on the 

north exterior wall of the building, second story, there would be the 2 foot by 4 foot, 

resin/fiberglass sign on the Fennell Street side of the property. 

 

Following a review by the Commission, and hearing no one from the public who wished to 

express their views in the matter, the discussion was concluded.  Member Birchenough, “I 

move to close the public hearing.”  Chairman Rogers seconded the motion.  Upon the 

unanimous vote of the members present in favor of the motion, the motion was carried 5 – 

0. 

Member Birchenough, “I move that the HLPC approve the application as submitted, 

pursuant to information and drawings submitted with the application.”  Member Riordan 

seconded the motion.  Upon the unanimous vote of the members present in favor of the 

motion, the motion was carried 5 – 0. 

This matter was concluded and on motion of Chairman Rogers, seconded by Member 

Birchenough, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Ian Carroll, Municipal Planning and Development Coordinator 
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